SERVICEMASTER CO Form DEF 14A March 25, 2005

QuickLinks -- Click here to rapidly navigate through this document

### UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

## **SCHEDULE 14A**

		Proxy Statement Pursuant to Section 14(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (Amendment No.					
File	ed by th	e Registrant ý					
File	ed by a l	Party other than the Registrant o					
Che	eck the	appropriate box:					
o	Preliminary Proxy Statement						
o	Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))						
ý	Defin	itive Proxy Statement					
o	Defin	itive Additional Materials					
o	Solic	iting Material Pursuant to §240.14a-12					
		The ServiceMaster Company					
		(Name of Registrant as Specified In Its Charter)					
		(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if other than the Registrant)					
Pay	ment of	Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):					
ý	No fe	pe required.					
o Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(4) and 0-11.  (1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:							
	(2)	Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:					
	(3)	Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined):					
	(4)	Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction:					

	(5)	Total fee paid:
o	Fee pa	aid previously with preliminary materials.
0	filing	box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the for which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration tent number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.
	(1)	Amount Previously Paid:
	(2)	Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:
	(3)	Filing Party:
	(4)	Date Filed:
		Persons who are to respond to the collection of information contained in this form are not required to respond unless the form displays a currently valid OMB control number.

March 25, 2005

#### Dear Shareholder:

I am pleased to invite you to attend the 2005 Annual Meeting of Shareholders of The ServiceMaster Company. We will hold the meeting at 9:30 a.m., Central Time, on Friday, May 6, 2005 at the Doubletree Guest Suites, 2111 Butterfield Road, Ballroom, Lobby Level, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

At this year's meeting we will elect four directors to the Class of 2008, one director to the Class of 2006 and one director to the Class of 2007, consider a proposed amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation, consider ratifying the selection of our independent auditors and report on our business. Our Annual Report for 2004 accompanies these proxy materials.

For the last several years, we have been challenging ourselves to "Perform as We Transform" striving to deliver results while simultaneously building new competencies. Our goal is to transform the experience of the home and business owner. We continue to redefine the customer's expectations about service and "service around the service" and then deliver on those new expectations. We feel that this will create a sustainable leadership position for ServiceMaster in the years ahead.

Your vote is important, regardless of the size of your holdings. You can vote by marking, dating, signing and returning the enclosed proxy card in the envelope provided. Also, registered and most beneficial shareholders may vote by toll-free telephone in the U.S. or Canada, or over the Internet. The enclosed proxy card contains instructions for using these convenient services. We urge you to vote your shares as soon as possible. In this way, you can ensure your shares will be represented and voted at the meeting, and you will spare ServiceMaster the expense of a follow-up mailing. Even if you vote before the meeting you may still attend the meeting and vote in person.

Sincerely,

Jonathan P. Ward Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

#### THE SERVICEMASTER COMPANY

#### NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING

#### To be held May 6, 2005

### TO THE SHAREHOLDERS OF THE SERVICEMASTER COMPANY

The Annual Meeting of Shareholders of The ServiceMaster Company will be held at 9:30 a.m., Central Time, on Friday, May 6, 2005 at the Doubletree Guest Suites, 2111 Butterfield Road, Ballroom, Lobby Level, Downers Grove, IL 60515, for the following purposes:

- 1. To elect four directors to the Class of 2008, one director to the Class of 2006 and one director to the Class of 2007;
- To consider a proposed amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation;
- 3. To ratify the selection of Deloitte & Touche LLP as our independent auditors for 2005; and
- 4. To conduct other business if properly raised.

Only holders of record of common stock at the close of business on March 9, 2005 are entitled to vote at the meeting.

Sandra L. Groman
Vice President and Corporate Secretary

March 25, 2005

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

	PAGE
General Information	1
Voting Information	1
Governance and Nominating Committee Report	4
Item 1 Election of Directors	9
Board and Committees of the Board	12
Compensation of Directors	13
Audit and Finance Committee Report	15
Item 2 Proposal to amend our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation	16
Termination of the Shareholder Rights Plan and Adoption of Rights Plan Policy	17
Item 3 Ratification of Selection of Independent Auditors	18
Ownership of our Common Stock	19
Compensation and Leadership Development Committee Report on Executive Officer Compensation	21
Executive Officer Compensation	26
Performance Graph	33
Certain Transactions and Relationships	34
Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance	35
Shareholder Proposals and Other Business	35

#### THE SERVICEMASTER COMPANY

March 25, 2005

#### **General Information**

We are providing these proxy materials to you in connection with the solicitation of proxies by the Board of Directors of The ServiceMaster Company for the 2005 Annual Meeting of Shareholders. We will hold the annual meeting at 9:30 a.m., Central Time, on Friday, May 6, 2005 at the Doubletree Guest Suites, 2111 Butterfield Road, Ballroom, Lobby Level, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

We mailed this proxy statement and proxy card to shareholders on or about March 25, 2005.

#### **Voting Information**

Record Date

You may vote all shares that you own as of March 9, 2005, which is the record date for the annual meeting. On March 9, 2005, we had 292,116,670 shares of common stock outstanding. Each share is entitled to one vote on each matter properly brought before the meeting.

Ownership of Shares

You may own common stock either (1) directly in your name as a shareholder of record, which includes shares purchased through the ServiceMaster 2004 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "ESPP"), the ServiceMaster Franchisee Share Purchase Plan (the "FSPP") and the ServiceMaster Dividend Reinvestment Plan (the "DRIP"), or (2) indirectly through a broker, bank or other holder of record, which includes shares in the ServiceMaster Profit Sharing and Retirement Plan (the "401(k) Plan").

If your shares are registered directly in your name, you are the "holder of record" of those shares and we are sending these proxy materials directly to you. As the holder of record, you have the right to give your voting proxy directly to us or to vote in person at the meeting. If you hold your shares indirectly, such as in a brokerage account or through a bank or other holder of record, you hold the shares in "street name", and your broker, bank or other holder of record is sending these proxy materials to you. As a holder in street name, you have the right to direct your broker, bank or other holder of record how to vote by completing a voting instruction form.

Electronic Access to Proxy Materials and Annual Report

We are pleased to offer you the opportunity to receive shareholder communications electronically. By signing up for electronic delivery of documents such as the annual report and the proxy statement, you can access shareholder communications as soon as they are available without waiting for them to arrive in the mail, and submit your shareholder votes online. You can also reduce the number of bulky documents in your personal files, eliminate duplicate mailings, conserve natural resources, and help reduce our printing and mailing costs. Your enrollment will be effective until canceled. If you have questions regarding electronic delivery, please contact Computershare Investor Services LLC at 1-888-834-0744.

If you hold your stock through a broker, bank or other holder of record, please refer to the information provided by that institution for instructions on how to elect to receive proxy statements and annual reports over the Internet. Most shareholders who hold their stock through a broker, bank or other holder of record and who elect electronic access, will receive an e-mail message next year containing the Internet address to use to access our proxy statement and annual report.

Householding

We are sending only one annual report and proxy statement to you if you share a single address with another shareholder unless we received instructions to the contrary from you. This practice, known as "householding", is designed to eliminate duplicate mailings, conserve natural resources and reduce our printing and mailing costs. If you wish to receive a separate annual report or proxy statement in the future,

1

you may contact our transfer agent, Computershare at 1-888-834-0744 or write to Computershare Investor Services LLC, P.O. Box 1689, Chicago, IL 60690-1689. If you receive multiple copies of our annual report and proxy statement, you can request householding by contacting Computershare. If you own your shares through a broker, bank or other holder of record, you can request householding by contacting the holder of record.

How to Vote

Your vote is important. We encourage you to vote promptly, which may save us the expense of a second mailing.

If you own shares of record, you may vote in one of the following ways:

by telephone If you are located in the U.S. or Canada, you can vote your shares by calling the toll-free telephone number on your proxy card. You may vote by telephone 24 hours a day through 1:00 a.m., Central Time, Friday, May 6, 2005. The telephone voting system has easy-to-follow instructions and allows you to confirm that the system has properly recorded your vote. If you vote by telephone, you do not need to return your proxy card.

over the Internet You can vote your shares via the website http://www.computershare.com/us/proxy. You may vote over the Internet 24 hours a day through 1:00 a.m., Central Time, Friday, May 6, 2005. As with telephone voting, you may confirm that the system has properly recorded your vote. If you vote over the Internet, you do not need to return your proxy card. You may incur costs such as telephone and Internet access charges if you vote over the Internet.

by mail You can vote your shares by marking, dating and signing your proxy card and returning it by mail in the enclosed postage-paid envelope.

in person at the annual meeting If you vote by telephone, over the Internet or by mail, you may still attend the meeting and vote in person.

If you own shares in "street name" through a broker or other nominee as the record holder of your shares, the instructions that accompany your proxy materials will indicate whether you may vote by telephone, over the Internet or by mail. If you wish to attend the meeting and vote in person, you must obtain a proxy, executed in your favor, from the broker or other nominee.

The Board has appointed Jim Kaput and Sandra Groman as the proxy committee to vote your shares on your behalf. Their names appear on the proxy card. By giving us your proxy, you are authorizing the proxy committee to vote your shares in the manner you indicate. You may (1) vote "FOR" the election of all of our director nominees, (2) "WITHHOLD AUTHORITY" to vote for all of our director nominees, or (3) vote for the election of less than all of our director nominees and withhold authority to vote for our other nominees. You may vote "FOR" or "AGAINST" or "ABSTAIN" from voting on the proposal to approve an amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation and the proposal to ratify the selection of Deloitte & Touche LLP as our independent auditors for 2005.

All shares that have been properly voted by proxy and not revoked will be voted at the meeting. If you sign and return your proxy card without any voting instructions, your shares will be voted "FOR":

the election of each of our nominees for director;

approval of the proposed amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation; and

ratification of the selection of Deloitte & Touche LLP as our independent auditors for 2005.

Revocation of Proxies

If you are the holder of record, you can revoke your proxy at any time before your shares are voted if you (1) submit a written revocation to our Corporate Secretary, Sandra Groman, (2) submit a later-dated

proxy to our Corporate Secretary, (3) provide subsequent telephone or Internet voting instructions, or (4) vote in person at the meeting.

Shares held under Plans

If you participate in the ESPP, FSPP or DRIP, your proxy card shows the number of shares owned by you in the plans. If you participate in the 401(k) Plan, you will receive a separate proxy card which will include shares that the plan has credited to your account. To allow sufficient time for the 401(k) Plan trustee to vote, the trustee must receive your voting instructions by 11:59 p.m., Central Time, Tuesday, May 3, 2005. If the 401(k) Plan trustee does not receive your instructions by that date, the trustee will vote your shares in the same proportion of votes that the trustee receives from other 401(k) Plan participants.

Broker Non-Votes

If you hold your shares in "street name" through a broker or other nominee, your broker or nominee may not be permitted to vote some of the matters acted upon unless you provide voting instructions. Thus, if you do not give your broker or nominee specific instructions, your shares may not be voted on those matters. Shares that are not voted on a matter because the broker or nominee lacks or fails to exercise discretionary voting authority with respect to that matter are called "broker non-votes".

#### Quorum

A quorum is necessary to hold a valid meeting of shareholders. If shareholders entitled to cast at least a majority of the shares entitled to vote at the meeting are present in person or by proxy, a quorum will exist. Shares owned by ServiceMaster are not voted and do not count for quorum purposes. In order to assure the presence of a quorum at the meeting, please vote your shares by toll-free telephone or over the Internet or complete, sign and date our proxy card and return it promptly in the enclosed postage-paid envelope, even if you plan to attend the meeting. Abstentions are counted as present, and broker non-votes may be counted as present, to establish a quorum.

Vote Required for Proposals

Directors are elected by a plurality of the votes cast, which means that the four nominees to the Class of 2008 with the most votes will be elected, the nominee to the Class of 2006 with the most votes will be elected and the nominee to the Class of 2007 with the most votes will be elected. As a result, withholding authority to vote for a nominee and broker non-votes with respect to the election of directors will not affect the outcome of the election of directors.

Approval of the proposed amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation requires the affirmative vote of a majority of the outstanding shares entitled to vote. The ratification of the selection of Deloitte & Touche LLP as independent auditors for 2005 requires the affirmative vote of a majority of the votes cast on that proposal. Abstentions with respect to a proposal will be treated as votes against the proposal. Broker non-votes with respect to the proposal to ratify the selection of Deloitte & Touche will not be considered as votes cast on the proposal, which will therefore reduce the number of affirmative votes needed to approve the proposal.

Cost of Proxy Solicitation

We will pay the expenses of soliciting proxies. Our directors, officers or employees may solicit proxies for us in person, or by telephone, facsimile or electronic transmission. We have hired D. F. King & Co., Inc. to help us distribute and solicit proxies. We will pay D. F. King \$8,000 plus expenses for these services.

#### **Governance and Nominating Committee Report**

Reason for the Report

The Governance and Nominating Committee is furnishing this report for the purpose of informing our shareholders about our Committee and ServiceMaster's corporate governance practices. We believe that good corporate governance is important to ensure that ServiceMaster is managed for the long-term benefit of its shareholders. The Committee regularly reviews and discusses our corporate governance policies and practices, especially in light of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission and listing standards of the New York Stock Exchange.

Corporate Objectives

Beginning in 2002, the Board undertook a review of our Objectives. The Board has approved the following amendment of ServiceMaster's Objectives, subject to shareholder approval of the amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.

Honor God in All We Do Excel with Customers Help People Develop Grow Profitably

For more information on the proposal to amend our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation, see "Item 2 Proposal to amend our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation."

Corporate Governance Principles

The Committee periodically reviews the adequacy of our Corporate Governance Principles. A copy of our Corporate Governance Principles is available on ServiceMaster's website at <a href="http://www.svm.com">http://www.svm.com</a> under "Corporate Governance" and is also available in print to any shareholder who requests it by writing to the Corporate Secretary at the following address: The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

Committee Charter

The Committee is comprised of three directors, all of whom are independent under New York Stock Exchange listing standards. The Committee operates under its Charter adopted by the Board. As described in more detail below, the Committee is responsible for reviewing ServiceMaster's corporate governance practices, including matters relating to director candidates, independence, communications with the Board, Board governance and certain internal controls and compliance. A copy of the Charter is available on ServiceMaster's website at <a href="http://www.svm.com">http://www.svm.com</a> under "Corporate Governance".

Director Candidates and Changes in Board Membership

Candidates. The Committee is responsible for reviewing the qualifications of, and recommending to the Board, nominees for membership on the Board. Consideration of new Board nominee candidates typically involves a series of internal discussions, review of information concerning candidates and interviews with selected candidates. In general, candidates for nomination to the Board are suggested by Board members or by management. The Committee has also utilized the services of a search firm to identify director candidates. The Committee will consider candidates suggested by shareholders. A shareholder seeking to recommend a prospective nominee for the Committee's consideration should submit the candidate's name and qualifications to the Corporate Secretary at the following address: The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515. The Committee did not receive any shareholder suggestions for director candidates to be considered for election to the Board at the 2005 annual meeting.

In considering whether to recommend a candidate for membership on the Board, the Committee evaluates the nominee against the standards and qualifications set forth in ServiceMaster's Corporate Governance Principles. A copy of the Corporate Governance Principles is available on ServiceMaster's website at <a href="http://www.svm.com">http://www.svm.com</a> under "Corporate Governance". The Committee evaluates candidates proposed by shareholders using the same criteria as for other candidates. The Committee reviews a candidate's qualifications in light of the needs of the Board and ServiceMaster at that time given the current mix of director attributes. ServiceMaster strives to create a Board that has a diversity of gender, ethnicity, culture and race. Members should, in general, have skills, experience or expertise in one or more of the following areas: corporate finance, accounting, information technology, senior management of a major company, federal or state government agencies or contracting practices, marketing, strategic planning, human resources, ethical training, and regulatory and compliance.

*Retirement of Directors.* Herbert Hess retired from the Board in June 2004, after more than 20 years of service. Paul Berezny will retire from the Board in May 2005, after more than 20 years of service. Messrs. Hess and Berezny made significant contributions to our growth and success and we wish them happiness in their future endeavors.

Addition of New Directors. In July 2004, Coleman Peterson was appointed to the Board and the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. Mr. Peterson has human resources and general business experience. In December 2004, Louis Giuliano was appointed to the Board and the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. Mr. Giuliano is a former CEO and has operational and general business experience. The nominations of Messrs. Peterson and Giuliano were recommended to the Committee by a non-management director. In February 2005, Eileen Kamerick was appointed to the Board and the Audit and Finance Committee. Ms. Kamerick has corporate finance, accounting and legal experience. The nomination of Ms. Kamerick was recommended to the Committee by an executive officer of ServiceMaster. For more information on Messrs. Peterson, Giuliano and Ms. Kamerick, see "Item 1" Election of Directors".

#### Independence

Under New York Stock Exchange listing standards, a director does not qualify as "independent" unless our Board affirmatively determines that the director has no material relationship with ServiceMaster. Our Board adopted categorical standards of independence to assist it in determining whether a director has a material relationship with ServiceMaster. A director will not be considered to have a material relationship with ServiceMaster because (1) the director is a partner, principal, counsel or advisor to, shareholder, director or officer of another company that does business with ServiceMaster if the annual sales to, or purchases from, ServiceMaster are less than 1% of the annual revenue of the other company and the director does not receive any compensation as a direct result of the other company's business with ServiceMaster or (2) the director is an officer, director or trustee of a charitable organization, if ServiceMaster's discretionary charitable contributions to the organization are less than 1% (and no more than \$50,000) of that organization's total annual charitable receipts. A director will be considered to have a material relationship with ServiceMaster if the director is an officer of another company that is not a charitable organization and any of ServiceMaster's present executives serves on that other company's board of directors.

New York Stock Exchange listing standards also provide that a director is not independent if (1) the director is, or has been within the last three years, an employee of ServiceMaster or an immediate family member is, or has been within the last three years, an executive officer of ServiceMaster; (2) the director or an immediate family member has received, during any twelve-month period within the last three years, more than \$100,000 in direct compensation from ServiceMaster (other than director and committee fees and pension or other forms of deferred compensation for prior service (provided such compensation is not contingent in any way on continued service); (3) the director or an immediate family member is a current partner of a firm that is ServiceMaster's internal or external auditor; the director has an immediate family

member who is a current employee of such a firm and who participates in the firm's audit, assurance or tax compliance practice; or the director or an immediate family member was within the last three years (but is no longer) a partner or employee of such a firm and personally worked on ServiceMaster's audit within that time; (4) the director or an immediate family member is, or has been within the last three years, employed as an executive officer of another company where any of ServiceMaster's present executive officers at the same time serves or served on that company's compensation committee; or (5) the director is a current employee, or an immediate family member is a current executive officer, of a company that has made payments to, or received payments from, ServiceMaster for property or services in an amount which, in any of the last three fiscal years, exceeds the greater or \$1 million, or 2% of such other company's consolidated gross revenues.

In February 2005, the Committee reviewed the independence of all directors and furnished a report to the Board. The Board determined that each of Paul Berezny, John Carl, Louis Giuliano, Brian Griffiths, Sidney Harris, Roberto Herencia, Betty Jane Hess, Eileen Kamerick, James McLennan, Coleman Peterson, Dallen Peterson and David Wessner has no material relationship with ServiceMaster, and that each director, except Jonathan Ward, ServiceMaster's Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, is independent under New York Stock Exchange listing standards. The Board also determined that each member of the Audit and Finance, Compensation and Leadership Development, and Governance and Nominating Committees of the Board meets the independence and other requirements applicable to those Committees.

#### Communications with the Board

Shareholders or other interested parties who wish to send communications on any topic to the Board, the Chairman, a Committee Chairman or non-management directors as a group may do so by writing to the following address: ServiceMaster Board c/o Global Compliance Services AlertLine Response, PMB 3767, 13950 Ballantyne Corporate Place, Suite 300, Charlotte, NC 28277. Shareholders or other interested parties may also communicate with the Board by submitting an email to ServiceMasterBoard@AlertLine.com; or by telephone at 1-800-450-4308. The Audit and Finance Committee approved the process for handling communications received from shareholders or other interested parties. The third party administrator notifies the Corporate Secretary and the Chairman of the Audit and Finance Committee, or his or her designee, upon receipt of any communication related to the Board. The Corporate Secretary is responsible for distributing the communications to each appropriate director and for determining whether any follow-up action is necessary and, if so, for assigning responsibility to complete it. Each director has access to a database containing all communications directed to him or her. The Compliance and Ethics Officer distributes a quarterly report to the Audit and Finance Committee on all such communications received. The Chairman of the Audit and Finance Committee, or his designee, has ongoing access to the contents of the database containing these communications.

#### Board Governance

Presiding Director/Executive Sessions without Management. The Board and its Committees regularly meet in executive session without Chairman Jonathan Ward or other members of management in attendance. Sidney Harris, Chairman of this Committee, serves as presiding director at executive sessions of the Board. Mr. Harris' duties also include advising the Chairman of matters discussed in executive sessions without management, where appropriate, as well as on the Board agenda items and information to be provided to the Board.

Termination of Shareholder Rights Plan and Adoption of Rights Plan Policy. In response to several shareholder proposals we received regarding our shareholder rights plan, in February 2005 the Board approved the termination of our shareholder rights plan and adopted a rights plan policy. For more information regarding this action, see "Termination of Shareholder Rights Plan and Adoption of Rights Plan Policy" after Item 2.

Committee Charters. In 2004, three Committees of our Board prepared revised Charters setting forth their respective duties and responsibilities in response to revised listing standards of the New York Stock Exchange. A copy of each of our Committee Charters is available on ServiceMaster's website at <a href="http://www.svm.com">http://www.svm.com</a> under "Corporate Governance" and is also available in print to any shareholder who requests it by writing to the Corporate Secretary at the following address: The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

Board, Committee and Director Performance. With the Committee taking the lead, the Board annually assesses its performance and the performance of its Committees and individual directors. In 2004 and February 2005 the Committee reviewed director responses to a Board Performance Questionnaire and Committee Performance Questionnaires for each of the Board's three Committees and furnished a report to the Board. The Committee also reviewed responses to a Director Self-Assessment Questionnaire completed by two directors whose terms will expire in 2006 and furnished a report to the Board. The Board Performance Questionnaire, Committee Performance Questionnaires and Director Self-Assessment Questionnaire are intended to facilitate the process of evaluating the performance of the Board, its Committees and individual directors and to help identify any concerns of a director well in advance of the expiration of the director's term. The Board considers the results of the annual performance assessment, including the responses to the questionnaires, when determining areas on which to focus more attention.

Director Orientation Program and Continuing Education. ServiceMaster has developed a director orientation program designed to familiarize new directors with ServiceMaster, its management structure, operations, financial and other issues. Each new director is expected to participate in the program within a reasonable time after the director is first elected to the Board. The orientation program includes a visit to ServiceMaster's offices to meet with senior management and visit branch operations. Each director is also encouraged to attend seminars, conferences and similar events to remain current in matters relating to corporate governance, disclosure, accounting and industry developments.

*Director Compensation.* The Compensation and Leadership Development Committee periodically conducts a detailed review of the compensation of our directors. In July 2004, the Committee reviewed the compensation of our directors and did not recommend any changes. For more information on director compensation, see "Compensation of Directors".

#### Internal Controls and Compliance

Commitment Authority Policy. In May 2003, the Board approved revisions to our Commitment Authority Policy. This Policy specifies the level of corporate approval necessary for the Board, its Committees and management to commit our monetary resources and enter into contracts on behalf of ServiceMaster or its subsidiaries. This Policy is reviewed by the Audit and Finance Committee at least once every three years.

Public Accounting Firm Policy. The Audit and Finance Committee has adopted a Public Accounting Firm Policy in response to the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 and related regulations which govern ServiceMaster's relationship with its independent auditors. For more information on our Public Accounting Firm Policy, see "Item 3" Ratification of Selection of Independent Auditors".

Risk Management and Internal Control over Financial Reporting. The Audit and Finance Committee designated John Carl as having oversight responsibility for risk assessment and management and Roberto Herencia as having oversight responsibility for compliance with internal control over financial reporting.

Internal Controls. Management regularly reviews ServiceMaster's disclosure controls and procedures and internal control over financial reporting. Management distributes a quarterly report to the Audit and Finance Committee regarding the effectiveness of our disclosure controls and procedures and internal control over financial reporting. Management's report on internal control over financial reporting is included in ServiceMaster's 2004 Annual Report to Shareholders.

Stock Ownership Policy and Insider Trading Policy. It is ServiceMaster's policy that each director and member of senior management hold a number of shares of ServiceMaster common stock equal to 50% of (i) the number of shares of restricted stock granted to him or her that have vested and (ii) the number of shares issued upon the exercise of stock options or stock appreciation rights granted to him or her after providing for payment of the exercise price and taxes. The policy applies to all grants made after July 17, 2003. In addition, purchases, sales and other transactions involving the common stock or other equity securities of ServiceMaster by a director or member of senior management must comply with ServiceMaster's Policy Regarding Securities Trading and Confidentiality. This Policy sets forth "window periods" during which directors and senior management may engage in securities transactions and requires that transactions be cleared in advance by either the Chief Financial Officer or General Counsel.

Financial Code of Ethics and Code of Conduct. ServiceMaster has a Financial Code of Ethics that applies to the Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer, Controller, or persons performing similar functions and other designated officers and employees, including the Chief Financial Officer of each ServiceMaster business unit and the Treasurer. ServiceMaster also has a Code of Conduct that applies to directors, officers and employees. The Financial Code of Ethics and Code of Conduct each address matters such as conflicts of interest, confidentiality, fair dealing and compliance with laws and regulations. Copies of the Financial Code of Ethics and the Code of Conduct are available on ServiceMaster's website at <a href="http://www.svm.com">http://www.svm.com</a> under "Corporate Governance" and is also available in print to any shareholder who requests it by writing to the Corporate Secretary at the following address: The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60615.

Compliance Helpline. ServiceMaster maintains a Compliance Helpline. The Compliance Helpline establishes a confidential means for employees of ServiceMaster or other persons to communicate to management or the Board any concerns that they have regarding accounting, internal controls or audit matters or compliance with laws, regulations, policies or the ServiceMaster Code of Conduct.

NYSE Annual CEO Certification. In May 2004, Jonathan Ward, ServiceMaster's Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, certified to the New York Stock Exchange that he was not aware of any violation by ServiceMaster of the New York Stock Exchange corporate governance listing standards.

Governance and Nominating Committee

Sidney E. Harris, *Chairman*Brian Griffiths
James D. McLennan

#### **Item 1** Election of Directors

Our Board of Directors currently has 13 members. Paul Berezny, a member of the Class of 2005, will retire from the Board immediately prior to our May committee and board meetings, at which time we will have 12 members. Directors are divided into three classes. Each class serves for three years.

During 2004, the Governance and Nominating Committee conducted a search for candidates. In July 2004, December 2004 and February 2005, respectively, upon recommendation by the Governance and Nominating Committee, the Board unanimously approved the appointments of each of Coleman Peterson, Louis Giuliano and Eileen Kamerick to the Board.

Herbert Hess retired from the Board in June 2004. Each of Messrs. Hess and Berezny has served as a director for over 20 years. We acknowledge with deep appreciation the significant contributions made by each of Messrs. Hess and Berezny to our growth and success. We wish them happiness in their future endeavors.

The terms of Roberto Herencia, Louis Giuliano, Betty Jane Hess and Jonathan Ward will expire at the 2005 annual meeting. Each of these directors has been nominated to stand for reelection and to hold office until our 2008 annual meeting and until his or her successor is elected and qualified. In addition, because the Board appointed Eileen Kamerick and Coleman Peterson to fill vacancies, the Board has nominated each of them to stand for reelection and to hold office until 2006 and 2007, respectively, and until her or his successor is elected and qualified.

We expect that each nominee will be able to serve if elected as a director. However, if any nominee is not able to serve, the proxy committee may vote for another nominee chosen by our Board.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR the election of each of the named nominees as directors.

We describe below the principal occupations and other information about our nominees and directors continuing in office.

Nominees for Election to Term Expiring 2008

#### Roberto R. Herencia

President, Banco Popular North America, a diversified community banking institution, 2001 to present. He was Senior Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer from 1999 to 2001. Mr. Herencia is Executive Vice President, and a member of the Corporate Leadership Council of Popular, Inc., the parent company of Banco Popular North America, 1997 to present. *Class of 2005. Age 45. Director since 2003.* 

#### Louis J. Giuliano

Former Chairman, ITT Industries, Inc., a multi-industry company engaged in the design and manufacture of a wide range of engineered products. Mr. Giuliano was Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of ITT Industries from 2001 through 2004; President from 1998 to 2004; and Chief Operating Officer from 1998 to 2001. Mr. Giuliano is a governor of the United States Postal Service Board of Governors. *Class of 2005. Age 57. Director since 2004.* 

### **Betty Jane Hess**

Retired Senior Vice President, Arrow Electronics, Inc., a distributor of electronic components and computer products, 1997 to 2004. She was a member of Office of the President of Arrow Electronics, Inc. from 1997 to 2002. Ms. Hess is a director of Cott Corporation, a supplier of retail brand carbonated beverages. *Class of 2005. Age 56. Director since 2003*.

#### Jonathan P. Ward

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of ServiceMaster, 2002 to present. He served as President and Chief Executive Officer of ServiceMaster from 2001 to 2002. Mr. Ward was President and Chief Operating Officer of R.R. Donnelley & Sons Company, a commercial printing company, 1997 to 2001. Mr. Ward is a director of J. Jill Group, Inc., a leading marketer of women's apparel and footwear; and First Horizon, a diversified financial institution. *Class of 2005. Age 50. Director since 2001.* 

#### Nominee for Election to Term Expiring 2006

#### Eileen A. Kamerick

Chief Financial Officer, Heidrick & Struggles International, Inc., a recruiting and search firm, 2004 to present. Ms. Kamerick was the Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Bcom3 Group, Inc., a provider of advertising and marketing communications services, from 2001 to 2003. From 2000 to 2001, Ms. Kamerick was the Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of United Stationers, Inc., a wholesale distributor of business products. Ms. Kamerick is a director of Westell Technologies, Inc., a diversified broadband supplier. Class of 2006. Age 46. Director since February 2005.

#### Nominee for Election to Term Expiring 2007

#### Coleman H. Peterson

President and Chief Executive Officer, Hollis Enterprises, L.L.C., engaged in supporting businesses in improving their organizational effectiveness, from 2004 to present. He was Executive Vice President of Wal-Mart Stores, Inc., the world's largest retailer, 1994 to 2004. Mr. Peterson is a director of J. B. Hunt Transport Services, Inc., a full truck-load transportation and logistics company; and Knockout Holdings, Inc., a marketer of cleaning and disinfectant products. *Class of 2007. Age 56. Director since 2004.* 

Directors Continuing in Office

### John L. Carl

Retired Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer, Allstate Insurance Company, from 1999 to 2002. Mr. Carl was Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Amoco Corporation, an oil and gas exploration company, from 1994 to 1999. Mr. Carl is a director of Nuveen Investments, an asset management company. *Class of 2006. Age 57. Director since 2003.* 

#### Dallen W. Peterson

Retired Chairman, Merry Maids Limited Partnership, a provider of domestic housecleaning services. He was Chairman of Merry Maids Limited Partnership from 1988 to 1991. *Class of 2006. Age 68. Director since 1995.* 

#### David K. Wessner

President and Chief Executive Officer of Park Nicollet Health Services, an integrated healthcare delivery system, 1998 to present. *Class of 2006. Age 53. Director since 1987.* 

#### Lord Griffiths of Fforestfach

International advisor to Goldman Sachs International Ltd., an investment banking firm, 1991 to present. He was made a life peer at the conclusion of his service to the British Prime Minister during the period 1985 to 1990. Lord Griffiths is a director of Times Newspapers Holding Ltd., a newspaper company; English, Welsh and Scottish Railways, a railroad company; Herman Miller, Inc., an office furniture manufacturer; and Land Securities Trillium, a property outsourcing solutions company. *Class of 2007. Age 63. Director since 1992*.

### Sidney E. Harris

Professor of Management and International Business, Georgia State University, 2004 to present. From 1997 to 2004, Dr. Harris was Dean, Robinson College of Business, Georgia State University. Dr. Harris is a director of Transamerica Investors, Inc., an investment management company; Total System Services, Inc., a credit/debit card processor; and STI Classic Funds, a family of investment funds. *Class of 2007. Age 55. Director since 1994.* 

### James D. McLennan

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of McLennan Company, a full-service real estate company, 1998 to present. Mr. McLennan is a director of the Advocate Charitable Foundation which is a part of Advocate Health Systems, a healthcare company. *Class of 2007. Age 68. Director since 1986.* 

#### **Board and Committees of the Board**

Our business is managed under the direction of our Board. The Board is kept advised of ServiceMaster's business through regular and special meetings of the Board and its Committees, written reports and analyses and discussions with the Chairman and CEO and other officers.

During 2004, the Board met seven times. All directors are encouraged to attend our Annual Meeting. All directors, except Roberto Herencia, attended the 2004 Annual Meeting of Shareholders. In addition, Coleman Peterson, Louis Giuliano and Eileen Kamerick did not attend the 2004 Annual Meeting of Shareholders, since each became a member of the Board subsequent to the meeting. All directors attended 75 percent or more of the meetings of the Board and standing committees on which they served in 2004. The Board has four standing committees: the Audit and Finance Committee, the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee, the Governance and Nominating Committee and the Executive Committee.

The following table shows each Committee on which each director served, the Chairman of each Committee and the number of meetings held by each Committee.

#### **Membership and Board Committees**

		Compensation and Leadership	Governance and	
Name	Audit and Finance	Development	Nominating	Executive
	Committee	Committee	Committee	Committee
Paul Berezny		X		
John Carl	X			
Louis Giuliano		X		
Brian Griffiths			X	X
Sidney Harris			C	C
Roberto Herencia	C			
Betty Jane Hess		X		
Eileen Kamerick	X			
James McLennan			X	
Coleman Peterson		X		
Dallen Peterson	X			
Jonathan Ward				X
David Wessner		C		X
2004 Meetings	10	8	11	0

#### C=Chairperson

Each Committee has the duties and responsibilities set forth in its respective Charter and regularly assesses the adequacy of its Charter and recommends changes to the Board. In February 2005, each Committee conducted an evaluation of its performance. For a more detailed discussion regarding our corporate governance activities, see "Governance and Nominating Committee Report".

Audit and Finance Committee. The Audit and Finance Committee functions as the standing audit committee established in accordance with Section 3(a)(58)(A) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. The

Board has determined that each of Messrs. John Carl and Roberto Herencia is an "audit committee financial expert" as defined under Securities and Exchange Commission regulations and is independent under New York Stock Exchange listing standards. This Committee, in its capacity as an audit committee, assists the Board in its oversight of the integrity of ServiceMaster's financial statements; ServiceMaster's compliance with legal and regulatory requirements; the independent auditor's qualifications and independence; the performance of ServiceMaster's internal audit function and independent auditor; and prepares an audit committee report for inclusion in the proxy statement. This Committee, in its capacity as a finance committee, assists the Board in its oversight of financial matters affecting ServiceMaster. In addition, the Committee is responsible for appointing, retaining, compensating, evaluating, and terminating, when appropriate, the independent auditor; reviewing with management the adequacy of, and related disclosures in ServiceMaster's quarterly and annual reports, ServiceMaster's disclosure controls and procedures and internal control over financial reporting; discussing with management and the independent auditor the annual and quarterly financial statements, including disclosures under "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations"; and discussing policies with respect to risk assessment and risk management, including guidelines and policies to govern the process by which risk assessment and risk management is undertaken.

Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. This Committee has direct responsibility to review and approve corporate goals and objectives relevant to Chief Executive Officer compensation; evaluate the Chief Executive Officer's performance in light of his competencies, corporate goals, objectives and potential; determine and approve the Chief Executive Officer's compensation level based on such evaluation; and prepare a compensation committee report on executive officer compensation for inclusion in the proxy statement. In addition, the Committee is responsible for establishing the overall compensation structure and executive officer compensation philosophy and principles of ServiceMaster; reviewing and approving the compensation of ServiceMaster's executives; making recommendations to the Board with respect to non-CEO executive officer compensation plans, incentive compensation plans and equity-based compensation plans; health and welfare plans; and conducting reviews of leadership development strategy, people development strategy and succession planning.

Governance and Nominating Committee. This Committee develops and recommends to the Board the corporate governance principles applicable to ServiceMaster; identifies individuals qualified to be Board members, consistent with the criteria approved by the Board; selects or recommends that the Board select the director nominees for the next annual meeting of shareholders; and oversees the evaluation of the Board and its Committees. For more information regarding the Governance and Nominating Committee, see "Governance and Nominating Committee Report".

*Executive Committee.* The Executive Committee meets only as necessary. The Executive Committee may meet instead of the full Board on all matters, except for those matters reserved for the Board by law or our Certificate of Incorporation or Bylaws.

#### **Compensation of Directors**

Each non-employee director receives an annual retainer of \$105,000. The Chairman of the Audit and Finance Committee receives an additional \$15,000 and the Chairman of the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee and the Governance Nominating Committee each receives an additional \$5,000. Each director who serves on more than one of the Audit and Finance Committee, the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee and the Governance and Nominating Committee, receives an additional \$5,000.

Each director must receive at least 50% of the annual retainer as either stock option grants or restricted stock awards. The directors may elect to receive the remaining 50% of their retainer as follows: cash, stock options, restricted stock or defer receipt of the retainer under the Directors Deferred Compensation Plan.

Under the Directors Deferred Compensation Plan, non-employee directors may elect to defer the receipt of up to 50% of their annual retainer until a later date. Participating directors may invest their deferred amounts in two ways: (1) in a cash account that earns interest based on our average five-year borrowing rate (4.9% as of December 31, 2004) or (2) in a share equivalent account that is credited with a number of share equivalent units equal to the deferred amount divided by the fair market value of a share of our common stock on the deferral date. The value of a share equivalent unit on any date is equal to the value of a share of our common stock on that date. Share equivalent unit accounts are increased when we pay dividends on our common stock as if the dividend was reinvested in additional shares.

In 2004, the compensation amount paid to or earned by non-employee directors based on their elections to receive cash, restricted stock, stock options or deferred fees is as follows:

Director	Cash (\$)	Restricted Stock (\$) (1)	Stock Options (\$) (2)	Deferred Fees (\$)	Total Retainer (\$)
	(+)	210122 (4) (2)	3 <b>F</b> 11 2 12 (1)	(+)	
Paul Berezny			105,000		105,000
John Carl	52,500	52,500			105,000
Louis Giuliano			8,750(3)	1	8,750
Brian Griffiths	52,500	52,500			105,000
Sidney Harris	16,500	55,000		38,500	110,000
Roberto Herencia	56,250	56,250(4)			112,500
Betty Jane Hess	52,500	52,500			105,000
James McLennan	52,500	52,500			105,000
Coleman Peterson		26,250(5)	26,250(5)	1	52,500
Dallen Peterson	52,500		52,500		105,000
David Wessner		57,500		57,500	115,000

- Restricted stock awards were granted on February 13, 2004, and were calculated based on the retainer divided by the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$10.73 per share. The number of shares of restricted stock granted to each named director in 2004 is: Mr. Carl, 4,893 shares; Mr. Griffiths, 4,893 shares; Mr. Harris, 5,126 shares; Mr. Herencia, 4,893 shares; Mrs. Hess, 4,893 shares; Mr. McLennan, 4,893 shares; and Mr. Wessner, 5,359 shares. Restricted stock vested on March 1, 2005. Dividend equivalents are paid on restricted stock at the same rate and time as to all shareholders of ServiceMaster.
- Stock options were granted on February 13, 2004, and were calculated based on the retainer divided by the value of the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$10.73, divided by our Black-Scholes value of 33%. Each stock option becomes exercisable over a five-year period, has a ten-year life and becomes fully exercisable upon a change in control. The number of stock options granted to each named director in 2004 is: Mr. Berezny, 29,357 stock options; and Mr. Dallen Peterson, 14,678 stock options.
- (3)
  Includes 2,021 stock options granted on December 9, 2004, the date Mr. Giuliano became a director of ServiceMaster, based on \$8,750 divided by the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$13.00 per share.
- (4) Includes an additional 324 shares of restricted stock granted on July 30, 2004, the date Mr. Herencia was appointed Chairman of the Audit and Finance Committee, based on \$3,750 divided by the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$11.57 per share.
- Includes 2,296 shares of restricted stock granted on July 29, 2004, the date Mr. Coleman Peterson became a director of ServiceMaster, based on \$26,250 divided by the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$11.435 per share. Includes 6,890 stock options based on \$26,250 divided by the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock, which was \$11.435 per share, divided by our Black-Scholes value of 33%.

Ms. Kamerick joined the Board in February 2005. We did not pay Mr. Ward any additional compensation for serving as a director. Additional information regarding Mr. Ward's compensation is included under "Compensation and Leadership Development Committee Report on Executive Officer Compensation" and "Executive Officer Compensation".

We reimburse our directors for the expenses of attending Board, committee and shareholder meetings.

#### **Audit and Finance Committee Report**

The Audit and Finance Committee operates under its Charter adopted by the Board of Directors. All members of the Committee are independent under New York Stock Exchange listing standards.

The Committee meets regularly with financial management and the independent auditors of ServiceMaster to review our accounting principles, policies and practices. The Committee also reviews with the auditors and ServiceMaster's management, accounting, financial and operating controls.

The Committee reviews the scope of audits with the internal and independent auditors, as well as the annual audit plan. The Committee meets with the internal and independent auditors, with and without management present, to discuss the results of examinations, the evaluations of ServiceMaster's internal controls, and the overall quality of ServiceMaster's financial reporting. The performance of the independent auditors and the internal auditors is reviewed annually by the Committee.

Each year the Committee selects the firm of independent auditors to audit the accounts and records of ServiceMaster and our subsidiaries. The Committee met ten times in 2004.

As part of its oversight of ServiceMaster's financial statements, the Committee reviews and discusses with management and our independent auditors all annual and quarterly financial statements prior to their issuance. The Committee has discussed with Deloitte & Touche LLP, ServiceMaster's independent auditors for 2004, the matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing Standards No. 61. The Committee has also received the written disclosure and the letter from Deloitte & Touche LLP required by Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1 and has discussed with Deloitte & Touche LLP their independence. Based on the foregoing reviews and discussions, the Committee has recommended to the Board that ServiceMaster's audited consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2004 be included in ServiceMaster's Annual Report on Form 10-K.

Audit and Finance Committee

Roberto R. Herencia, *Chairman*John L. Carl
Eileen A. Kamerick
Dallen W. Peterson

#### Item 2 Proposal to Amend our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation

The Board of Directors has unanimously adopted a resolution approving and recommending to ServiceMaster's shareholders for their approval, a proposal to amend ServiceMaster's Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation ("Certificate of Incorporation") by eliminating Article Three. Article Three of the Certificate of Incorporation sets forth ServiceMaster's Objectives, which are: (1) To honor God in all we do; (2) To help people develop; (3) To pursue excellence; and (4) To grow profitably. No other changes are proposed.

Subject to shareholder approval of the amendment, the Board has approved the following amendment of ServiceMaster's Objectives:

Honor God in All We Do Excel with Customers Help People Develop Grow Profitably

During 2002, the Board made the commitment to begin a process to find sustainable ways of teaching, learning and applying ServiceMaster's Objectives across the enterprise. This included a re-examination of our current Objectives. Detailed input was solicited from hundreds of employees and franchisees, who spoke both for themselves and for the tens of thousands of people who report to them. In-depth sessions were also conducted with ServiceMaster officers so that our most senior and longest tenured leaders could identify what they believed to be the values of ServiceMaster and its employees. The input consistently supported a small number of profound objectives. Although these objectives are consistent with our current Objectives, the Board determined that there was enough of a difference to warrant a restatement.

The Board of Directors has unanimously approved the amendment to our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation. The amendment is subject to the approval of our shareholders. The affirmative vote of a majority of the outstanding shares of ServiceMaster's common stock entitled to vote will be required for approval of the amendment. The proposed amendment is as follows:

#### Proposed Amendment to ServiceMaster's Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation

Set forth below is the proposed text of Article Three of ServiceMaster's Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.

"ARTICLE THREE

RESERVED"

The Board of Directors recommends a vote **FOR** the approval of the proposed amendment to the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.

16

#### Termination of Shareholder Rights Plan and Adoption of Rights Plan Policy

At the 2004 annual meeting, our shareholders approved a shareholder proposal requesting that the Board seek shareholder approval for the adoption, maintenance or extension of any shareholder rights plan at the 2005 annual meeting. In October 2004, we received another shareholder proposal requesting that the Board redeem any shareholder rights plan, unless the rights plan is approved by our shareholders.

In February 2005, the Board reviewed and discussed our shareholder rights plan and determined it would be advisable and in the best interests of ServiceMaster to amend our shareholder rights plan to accelerate the expiration of our preferred stock purchase rights from December 12, 2007 to March 15, 2005. Our Board also adopted the following shareholder rights plan policy:

"The ServiceMaster Company shall seek shareholder approval prior to the adoption of a shareholder rights plan, unless the Board of Directors, in the exercise of its fiduciary duties and with the concurrence of a majority of the independent directors, determines that, under the circumstances existing at the time, it is in the best interests of ServiceMaster and its shareholders to adopt a shareholder rights plan without delay. In addition, if a shareholder rights plan is adopted by ServiceMaster without prior shareholder approval, such plan must provide that it shall expire unless ratified by ServiceMaster shareholders within twelve months of the adoption of the rights plan. The Governance and Nominating Committee shall review this policy statement on at least an annual basis and report to the Board any recommendation it may have in connection therewith."

#### Item 3 Ratification of Selection of Independent Auditors

The Audit and Finance Committee has selected Deloitte & Touche LLP as our independent auditors for 2005. A representative of Deloitte & Touche LLP will be present at the meeting. The representative will be given the opportunity to make a statement and respond to appropriate questions.

Performance Review of the Independent Auditors

New York Stock Exchange listing standards require that the Audit and Finance Committee annually evaluate the performance of our independent auditors. In July 2004, the Committee evaluated the performance of Deloitte & Touche LLP. The evaluation included the review of the entire engagement team and specifically the lead partner, service levels along with the Committee's and management's expectations of such service and the relationship between Deloitte & Touche LLP and the Committee. The overall assessment of the performance of Deloitte & Touche LLP was positive.

Audit and Non-Audit Fees

The Audit and Finance Committee has a Public Accounting Firm Policy that includes requiring approval of all audit, audit-related and non-audit related services to be provided by our independent auditors. The policy requires that all services provided to ServiceMaster by our independent auditors, including Deloitte & Touche LLP, such as audit services and permitted audit-related and non-audit related services, be pre-approved by the Committee. The Committee pre-approved all audit, audit-related and non-audit-related services provided by Deloitte & Touche LLP during 2004.

The following table presents, for 2004 and 2003, fees for professional services rendered by Deloitte & Touche LLP for the audit of our annual financial statements, audit-related services, tax services and all other services rendered by Deloitte & Touche LLP. In accordance with the Securities and Exchange Commission's definitions and rules, "audit fees" are fees ServiceMaster paid Deloitte & Touche LLP for professional services for the audit of ServiceMaster's consolidated financial statements included in ServiceMaster's annual report on Form 10-K, review of the financial statements included in ServiceMaster's quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and services that are normally provided by Deloitte & Touche LLP in connection with statutory and regulatory filings or engagements; "audit-related fees" are fees for assurance and related services that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit or review of ServiceMaster's financial statements; "tax fees" are fees for tax compliance, tax advice and tax planning; and "all other fees" are fees for any products and services provided by Deloitte & Touche LLP not included in the first three categories.

	2004	2003
	(\$)	(\$)
(1) Audit Fees	3,915,000	2,610,000
(2) Audit-Related Fees (a)	180,000	495,000
(3) Tax Fees (b)	705,000	835,000
(4) All other Fees		

- (a) Principally represents the audits of the employee benefit plans and captive insurance company as well as services with respect to internal control over financial reporting.
- (b) The 2004 total tax fees includes \$90,000 related to tax compliance and preparation fees.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote **FOR** ratification of the selection of Deloitte & Touche LLP as our independent auditors for 2005.

#### **Ownership of our Common Stock**

This table shows how many shares of our common stock certain individuals and entities beneficially owned on March 9, 2005, unless otherwise noted. These individuals and entities include: (1) owners of more than 5% of our outstanding common stock, (2) our directors, (3) the five executive officers named in the summary compensation table, and (4) all directors and executive officers as a group. A person has beneficial ownership over shares if the person has sole or shared voting or investment power over the shares or the right to acquire that power within 60 days. Investment power means the power to direct the sale or other disposition of the shares. Each person has sole voting and investment power over the shares, except as we describe below.

Name of Beneficial Owner	Number of Shares Owned(1)	Percent of Class(%)
Capital Research and Management Company (2)	37,699,250	12.9
Ariel Capital Management, Inc. (3)	31,154,037	10.66
Paul W. Berezny, Jr. (4)	1,529,075	*
John L. Carl	15,799	*
Mitchell T. Engel	215,764	*
Louis J. Giuliano	0	*
Brian Griffiths	180,931	*
Sidney E. Harris	150,731	*
Roberto R. Herencia	17,418	*
Betty Jane Hess (5)	187,084	*
Eileen A. Kamerick	3,595	*
Jim L. Kaput	268,640	*
James D. McLennan	130,571	*
Ernest J. Mrozek	1,643,151	*
Coleman H. Peterson	10,109	*
Dallen W. Peterson	2,091,136	*
Steven C. Preston	1,144,396	*
Jonathan P. Ward	1,992,981	*
David K. Wessner (6)	1,218,223	*
All directors and executive officers as a group (21 persons)	11,725,760	4.0

<sup>\*</sup>Less than one percent.

(1)

Includes shares which the directors and the named executive officers have the right to acquire prior to May 8, 2005 through the exercise of stock options as follows: Mr. Berezny, 180,130 shares; Mr. Carl, 1,500 shares; Mr. Engel, 145,889 shares; Mr. Griffiths, 169,632 shares; Mr. Harris, 137,326 shares; Mr. Herencia, 1,500 shares; Mrs. Hess, 1,500 shares; Mr. Kaput, 190,306 shares; Mr. McLennan, 72,673 shares; Mr. Mrozek, 1,149,056 shares; Mr. Dallen Peterson, 46,810 shares; Mr. Preston, 1,041,367 shares; Mr. Ward, 1,715,380 shares; and Mr. Wessner, 180,506 shares. Includes shares which the named executive officers have the right to acquire prior to May 8, 2005 through the exercise of stock appreciation rights ("SARs") calculated based on subtracting the base price of the SARs from the fair market value of ServiceMaster stock on March 9, 2005, which was \$13.58, then multiplying by the number of exercisable SARs and then dividing by \$13.58, as follows: Mr. Engel, 1,889 shares; Mr. Kaput, 2,099 shares; Mr. Mrozek, 4,197 shares; Mr. Preston, 2,099 shares; and Mr. Ward, 7,975 shares. Does not include common stock equivalents under The ServiceMaster Company 2002 Directors Deferred Fees Plan or the ServiceMaster Deferred Compensation Plan. At December 31, 2004, the directors and the named executive officers held common stock equivalents under those plans as follows: Mr. Berezny, 1,443 shares; Mr. Engel, 4,686 shares; Mr. Griffiths, 817 shares; Mr. Harris, 14,070 shares; Mrs. Hess, 3,906 shares; Mr. Kaput, 5,123 shares; Mr. Berezny, Mr. McLennan, 3,586 shares; Mr. Mrozek, 3,163 shares; Mr. Dallen Peterson, 3,559 shares; Mr. Preston, 16,784 shares; and

Mr. Wessner, 59,939 shares. At December 31, 2004, Mr. Ward held 37,746 stock units and 375,326 restricted stock units. All directors and executive officers as a group have the right to acquire prior to May 8, 2005 through the exercise of stock options and SARs 5,651,453 shares of our stock.

- (2)
  Capital Research and Management Company is an investment advisor located at 333 South Hope Street, Los Angeles, California 90071. According to its Schedule 13G filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, as of December 31, 2004, it had sole investment power as to 37,699,250 shares and disclaims beneficial ownership of the shares.
- Ariel Capital Management, Inc. is an investment advisor located at 200 E. Randolph Drive, Suite 2900, Chicago, Illinois 60601.

  According to its Schedule 13G filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, as of December 31, 2004, it had sole voting power as to 24,474,222 shares and sole investment power as to 31,009,117 shares.
- (4) Includes 540,064 shares as to which Mr. Berezny has shared voting and sole investment power, and 664,244 shares to which he has shared voting and investment power.
- (5)
  Includes 171,285 shares as to which Mrs. Hess has no voting or investment power and Mrs. Hess disclaims beneficial ownership of the shares.
- (6)
  Includes 218,900 shares as to which Mr. Wessner has sole voting and shared investment power, and 42,346 shares as to which Mr. Wessner has shared voting and investment power. Mr. Wessner is a director of Director Investment Co., and he disclaims beneficial ownership of 545,620 shares by held by Director Investment Co.

#### Compensation and Leadership Development Committee Report on Executive Officer Compensation

The Compensation and Leadership Development Committee is responsible for determining compensation of ServiceMaster's executive officers and overseeing the administration of executive compensation programs. The Committee has direct responsibility to review and approve corporate goals and objectives relevant to Chief Executive Officer compensation; evaluate the CEO's performance in light of his competencies, corporate goals, objectives and potential, and determine and approve the CEO's compensation level based on such evaluation.

All members of this Committee are "independent" under New York Stock Exchange listing standards; "outside directors" within the meaning of regulations under Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986; and "Non-Employee Directors" within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. No member of the Committee is a current or former employee of ServiceMaster or participates in any of the executive compensation programs. An independent compensation consultant has been retained by the Committee to advise the Committee on all matters related to CEO and other executive compensation.

**Objectives** 

ServiceMaster's compensation plans for executive officers are designed to:

attract, motivate and retain highly qualified executives;

align the interests of executive officers with those of the shareholders through the use of equity-based incentive awards that link a significant portion of compensation to stock performance; and

link pay and performance by placing a significant portion of compensation at risk and subject to the achievement of financial goals and other critical performance criteria.

To meet these objectives, this Committee considers objective and subjective factors in structuring the compensation program for executive officers. These factors include competitive pay practices, historical compensation levels and individual performance and potential. Companies used for executive compensation pay comparison purposes include a broad group of companies similar in size to ServiceMaster. These companies include some of the companies contained in the Standard & Poor's 1500 Diversified Commercial Services Index used in the performance graph.

**Executive Officer Compensation Components** 

For 2004, the compensation package for executive officers consisted primarily of the following components:

base salary;
annual incentive compensation under our Annual Bonus Plan ("ABP");
awards under our Corporate Performance Plan ("CPP");
stock settled stock appreciation rights ("SARs"); and
restricted stock.

Total Compensation

Total compensation is comprised of both annual and long-term compensation. Annual compensation consists of base salary and at-risk compensation under the ABP and CPP compensation. For executive officers, more than 50% of annual compensation is at-risk. Long-term compensation consists of SARs and restricted stock which link executive officers' long-term economic interest to that of the shareholders.

Historically, in designing total compensation, base salaries were targeted at or below the median of comparable companies. When ServiceMaster achieved its performance targets under the ABP, base salary and ABP compensation would be equal to or slightly above the fiftieth percentile for comparable companies. When ServiceMaster achieves its performance targets under the ABP and CPP, base salary, ABP and CPP would be at or slightly above the seventy-fifth percentile for comparable companies.

In 2004, ServiceMaster engaged an independent consulting firm, separate from the firm which serves as advisor to the Committee, to conduct a total compensation measurement study of target executive and senior officer compensation analyzing base salary, annual bonus, long-term incentives and retirement and other benefits against a general industry group of 347 companies. ServiceMaster selected the general industry group because ServiceMaster does not have an easily defined industry peer group. Under the study, the CPP was treated as a long-term incentive for comparison purposes because ServiceMaster does not provide a defined benefit or supplemental executive retirement plan.

The study found that total compensation targets for executive and senior officers were 20% above the 50<sup>th</sup> percentile and 12% below the 75<sup>th</sup> percentile. The study's findings included:

base salary targets were 10% above the 50th percentile and 7% below the 75th percentile;

base salary and annual bonus targets were 37% above the 50th percentile and 16% above the 75th percentile;

long-term incentive targets were 10% above the 50th percentile and 35% below the 75th percentile;

net total compensation targets were 25% above the 50th percentile and 7% below the 75th percentile; and

retirement benefit targets were 40% below the 50th percentile and 50% below the 75th percentile.

The study indicated that total compensation is in line with our stated philosophy; however, our mix is biased towards annual incentives. Based on the findings of the survey, ServiceMaster and the Committee evaluated several alternatives to change the mix of total compensation. Ultimately, the Committee decided to leave the mix unchanged in order to emphasize the strong pay for performance aspect of the annual incentives.

Base Salary

The Committee reviews and approves the Chief Executive Officer's and each other executive officer's salary taking into consideration comparable market data for similar positions, as provided by an independent consultant. The Committee also considers the performance of executive officers, the business units and ServiceMaster.

Annual Bonus Plan

The ABP provides for annual incentive compensation based upon the extent to which ServiceMaster and/or individual business units achieve their performance targets established at the beginning of the year. The target percentage awards to executive officers range from 60% to 100% of base salary, with a maximum payout of 120%. In the case of the Chief Executive Officer, the target percentage award is 150%, with a maximum payout of 175%, of base salary. No ABP payment is earned if performance is below pre-determined performance goals. For 2004, 80% of each executive officer's target ABP was based on achieving an earnings per share target with the remaining 20% of target ABP being based on achieving individually established, generally non-EPS performance goals.

#### Corporate Performance Plan

Awards under the CPP are based on achieving pre-established performance goals. The total target award for all participants in 2004 was 2.53% of pre-tax income, or \$7.0 million, with a maximum payout of 120%. CPP payments are based on achieving greater than 80% of budgeted pre-tax income from continuing operations. If ServiceMaster achieves less than 80% of the budgeted pre-tax income from continuing operations the amount earned is zero.

After reviewing ServiceMaster's results for 2004, the Committee determined that 102% of the budgeted pre-tax income for 2004 was achieved. Consequently, \$7.16 million of the \$7.0 million total target award was earned for 2004. Because not all units available under the CPP were allocated to participants, the total payout under CPP was \$5.9 million.

#### SARs and Restricted Stock

SARs and restricted stock are the key elements of the long-term compensation program. The number of SARs granted and shares of restricted stock awarded is based on the executive officer's position, experience and performance. SARs and restricted stock awards are generally made to executive officers once a year. The SARs have a base price equal to the fair market value of a share of common stock on the grant date and become exercisable over a five-year period. Restricted stock vests over a five-year period. The 2004 SARs have a term of ten years. ServiceMaster recognizes compensation expense for share-based awards in accordance with SFAS No. 123, "Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation". Grants are expensed over the stock option vesting period based on the fair market value at the date the options and SARs are granted.

The Committee believes that employee stock ownership effectively aligns the interests of employees with those of shareholders and provides a strong motivation to build shareholder value. In July 2003, ServiceMaster established a stock ownership policy for directors and senior management. Each director and member of senior management is expected to maintain ownership of ServiceMaster's common stock. The Committee approved a stock ownership policy requiring each director and member of senior management to hold a number of shares equal to 50% of (i) the number of shares of restricted stock granted to him or her that have vested and (ii) the number of shares issued upon the exercise of stock options or SARs granted to him or her after providing for payment of the exercise price and taxes. The policy applies to all grants made after July 17, 2003. In addition, purchases, sales and other transactions involving the common stock or other equity securities of ServiceMaster by a director or member of senior management must comply with ServiceMaster's Policy Regarding Securities Trading and Confidentiality. This Policy sets forth "window periods" during which directors and senior management may engage in securities transactions and requires pre-clearance by the Chief Financial Officer or General Counsel of proposed transactions.

#### Chief Executive Officer

Salary and Bonus. Mr. Ward began 2004 with a base salary of \$725,000, the same salary he received in 2003 and in 2002. In July 2004, Mr. Ward's base salary was increased to \$750,000, or 3.4%. The increase reflected the accomplishment of several key initiatives in 2003, which included the development and communication of the enterprise strategic plan to the Board and the investment community.

Under Mr. Ward's leadership in 2004, ServiceMaster achieved revenue growth of 5.3% and EPS growth of 9.3%. ServiceMaster also improved overall customer retention, with improvement realized across most service lines. In addition, a training program was developed, tested and implemented which ServiceMaster expects will result in stronger field managers in the coming years. An employee survey was completed which identified areas of employee satisfaction along with several key areas for improvement.

Mr. Ward's target payment under the ABP was 150% of his base salary, with a maximum payout of 175% of base salary. For 2004, Mr. Ward's compensation under the ABP was based on the achievement of goals in four areas. The Committee reviewed Mr. Ward's performance against these goals and determined the following amounts were earned.

	Portion of Bonus	% of Goal Achieved	Bonus Earned as a % of Target
Financial (earnings per share)	80%	108%	86.4%
Revenue Growth	6.67%	120%	7.7%
Employee Satisfaction	6.67%	0%	0%
Customer Retention	6.67%	50%	3.3%

The total bonus earned by Mr. Ward was \$1,095,750 (98% of his target of \$1,125,000).

Under the CPP, Mr. Ward's 2004 target award was \$700,000. As a result of achieving 102% of the budgeted pre-tax income target from continuing operations, Mr. Ward earned \$716,223 under the CPP in 2004.

*Perquisites.* Mr. Ward also receives the following perquisites: a company car, personal use of the company plane, club dues and memberships fees, for a total of \$103,923 in 2004.

Employment Agreement and Retirement Arrangement. When Mr. Ward joined ServiceMaster in 2001, he entered into an employment agreement that expired on December 31, 2002. During 2004, Mr. Ward and the Committee agreed to clarify the commitments of both Mr. Ward and ServiceMaster. The discussions centered around (1) an employment agreement and (2) a retirement restricted stock unit grant. For previous CEOs of ServiceMaster, retirement arrangements were negotiated and approved at the time of retirement. Both Mr. Ward and the Committee agreed that it was in all parties' best interest to specify the terms well in advance of Mr. Ward's retirement and link the ultimate value to the performance of ServiceMaster stock.

At the March 2004 meeting, the Committee reviewed proposed terms of Mr. Ward's employment agreement and restricted stock unit award agreement. The Committee's independent consultant advised the Committee regarding the terms of Mr. Ward's employment agreement and restricted stock unit award agreement.

In May 2004, employment and restricted stock unit award agreements were prepared based on the proposed terms. Mr. Ward's attorney reviewed the agreements and subsequent changes were made based on Mr. Ward's and the Committee's review. On October 29, 2004, the Committee approved an employment agreement expiring on May 6, 2012 (Mr. Ward's 58th birthday) and a grant of 367,826 restricted stock units, 91,956 restricted stock units vest on November 1, 2007, 91,956 restricted stock units vest on November 1, 2009 and 183,914 restricted stock units vest on (a) termination of employment or after May 6, 2012 (for any reason other than cause) and (b) delivery to the Board after May 6, 2009 and prior to May 6, 2010 a CEO succession plan that is approved by the Board. For more information regarding Mr. Ward's employment agreement, see "Agreement with Officers and Directors" Jonathan P. Ward."

Each agreement is described in more detail under "Agreements with Officers and Directors".

Million Dollar Deduction Limit

Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code limits ServiceMaster's ability to deduct from its income compensation in excess of \$1,000,000 paid to our named executive officers. The limitation does not apply to qualified performance-based compensation, provided that certain conditions are satisfied, including the attainment of performance goals approved by ServiceMaster's shareholders. ServiceMaster's ABP, CPP and the ServiceMaster 2003 Equity Incentive Plan allow for qualified performance-based compensation. Nevertheless, the Committee retains the discretion it deems necessary to compensate named executive officers in a manner commensurate with performance and competitive compensation levels even if as a

result ServiceMaster is unable to deduct from its income all of the compensation paid to a named executive officer. None of the compensation paid to our named executive officers in 2004 was subject to the Section 162(m) deduction limit.

Compensation and Leadership Development Committee

David K. Wessner, *Chairman*Paul W. Berezny
Louis J. Giuliano
Betty Jane Hess
Coleman H. Peterson

25

#### **Executive Officer Compensation**

The following table summarizes the compensation paid during 2004, 2003 and 2002 to our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer and our four other most highly compensated executive officers. We refer to these five executive officers as the named executive officers.

#### **Summary Compensation Table**

		Annual Compensation			Long Term Compensation			
						Awards		
			Bonus	(\$)	Other Annual	Restricted Stock	Securities Underlying	All Other
Name and Principal Position	Year	Salary(\$)	ABP	СРР	Compensation (\$)(1)	Award (\$)	Options/ SARs(#)	Compensation (\$)(2)
Jonathan P. Ward Chairman and Chief Executive Officer	2004 2003 2002	737,500 725,000 725,000	1,095,750 0 736,781	716,223 115,080 518,720	103,923 76,495 63,739	5,145,649(3)(4) 746,710 429,375	190,000 172,000 425,000	16,361 43,443 57,414
Ernest J. Mrozek President and Chief Financial Officer	2004 2003 2002	562,500 550,331 550,331	595,080 0 386,375	608,789 93,606 438,104	51,927 0 0	357,663(3) 252,483 148,310	100,000 133,333 300,000	5,330 2,600 5,200
Steven C. Preston Executive Vice President	2004 2003 2002	471,000 464,000 446,000	499,032 0 313,491	501,356 80,556 363,104	0 0 0	178,837(3) 126,247 122,140	50,000 66,667 100,000	5,330 2,600 5,200
Mitchell T. Engel Chief Marketing Officer	2004 2003 2002	410,000 339,166 243,750	419,840 0 325,000	286,489 28,275 162,500	0 0 0	160,950(3) 113,620 69,799	45,000 60,000 200,000	11,480 12,686 4,656
Jim L. Kaput Senior Vice President and General Counsel	2004 2003 2002	389,000 383,000 350,000	420,732 0 256,413	286,489 40,416 203,744	0 0 0	178,837(3) 126,247 69,799	50,000 66,667 85,000	3,745 2,380 1,204

- (1) The amounts reported in this column include in part: for Mr. Ward, \$46,705, \$36,243 and \$30,107 for personal use of company aircraft and \$41,488, \$29,459 and \$23,943 in club dues and membership fees for 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively; and for Mr. Mrozek, \$13,790 in club dues and membership fees, and \$15,443 in leased vehicle costs.
- All other compensation for 2004 consists of ServiceMaster contributions under our 401(k) Plan and deferred compensation plan (Mr. Ward, \$5,330; Mr. Mrozek, \$5,330; Mr. Preston, \$5,330; Mr. Engel, \$5,330; and Mr. Kaput, \$2,665) and ServiceMaster matching contributions under the ESPP (Mr. Ward, \$11,031; Mr. Engel, \$6,150; and Mr. Kaput, \$1,080).
- Restricted stock awards were granted on February 13, 2004. On the grant date, the closing market price of a share of ServiceMaster stock was at \$10.73 per share. Restricted stock vests incrementally in an amount equal to 20% of the shares subject to the initial grant on each March 1 from 2005 through 2009. As of December 31, 2004 the number and value of the restricted stock held by each of the named executive officers was: Mr. Ward, 515,383 shares (includes 375,326 restricted stock units) at \$7,107,132; Mr. Mrozek, 67,599 shares at \$932,190; Mr. Preston, 42,273 shares at \$582,945; Mr. Engel, 30,705 shares at \$423,422; Mr. Kaput, 37,395 shares at \$515,677. Dividend equivalents are paid on restricted stock and restricted stock units at the same rate and time as to all shareholders of ServiceMaster.
- In connection with Mr. Ward entering into an employment agreement with ServiceMaster on November 1, 2004, Mr. Ward was granted 367,826 restricted stock units valued at the closing price of ServiceMaster stock as of November 1, 2004, the grant date, at \$12.84 per share. 91,956 restricted stock units vest on November 1, 2007; 91,956 restricted stock units vest on November 1, 2009; and

183,914 restricted stock units vest on (a) termination of employment on or after May 6, 2012 (for any

reason other than cause) and (b) delivery to the Board after May 6, 2009 and prior to May 6, 2010 a CEO succession plan that is approved by the Board. For more information regarding Mr. Ward's employment agreement, see "Agreements with Officers and Directors" Jonathan P. Ward".

ServiceMaster did not grant stock options to any of the named executive officers in 2004. The following table contains information about SAR grants made to the named executive officers in 2004.

#### **SAR Grants in 2004**

Name	Number of Securities Underlying SARs Granted(#)(1)	% of Total SARs Granted to Employees in 2004	Base Price (\$/Sh)	Expiration Date	Grant Date Value(\$)(2)
Jonathan P. Ward	190,000	9.31	10.73	02/12/14	442,700
Ernest J. Mrozek	100,000	4.90	10.73	02/12/14	233,000
Steven C. Preston	50,000	2.45	10.73	02/12/14	116,500
Mitchell T. Engel	45,000	2.20	10.73	02/12/14	104,850
Jim L. Kaput	50,000	2.45	10.73	02/12/14	116,500

- (1)
  Each SAR has a base price per share equal to the fair market value of our common stock on the grant date. Each SAR becomes exercisable incrementally in an amount equal to 20% of the SAR subject to the initial grant on each of the first five anniversaries of the grant date, which was February 13, 2004. Each SAR becomes fully exercisable upon a change in control.
- In accordance with Securities and Exchange Commission rules, we have used the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the grant date present value of the SARs set forth in this table. Our use of this model should not be construed as an endorsement of its accuracy at valuing SARs. All stock option/SAR valuation models, including the Black-Scholes model, require a prediction about the future movement of the stock price. The actual value of the SARs in this table depends upon changes in the market price of stock during the applicable period. We made the following assumptions when calculating the grant date present value of ServiceMaster SARs: the SARs will be exercised after seven years, volatility of 30.6%, annual dividend yield of 4% and an interest rate of 3.7%.

#### Aggregated Option/SAR Exercises in 2004 and Year-End 2004 Option/SAR Values

	Shares Acquired on Exercise(#)	Value Realized(\$)	Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Options/SARs at December 31, 2004 Exercisable/Unexercisable(#)	Value of Unexercised In-the-Money Options/SARs at December 31, 2004 Exercisable/Unexercisable(\$)(1)	
Jonathan P. Ward	0	0	1,338,005/1,082,600	3,852,204/2,764,416	
Ernest J. Mrozek	0	0	992,389/552,102	2,532,307/1,296,164	
Steven C. Preston	0	0	955,935/420,913	2,235,791/1,159,392	
Mitchell T. Engel	0	0	92,000/213,000	51,720/332,580	
Jim L. Kaput	40,000	155,440	132,874/204,334	294,382/533,811	

(1) Based on the closing price of ServiceMaster stock of \$13.79 on December 31, 2004.

#### **Equity Compensation Plan Information**

Except as described in the first footnote, the following table contains information, as of December 31, 2004, about ServiceMaster stock that may be issued under our equity compensation plans.

**Number of Securities** 

Plan Category	Number of Securities to be Issued Upon Exercise of Outstanding Options/SARs	Ou	Weighted Average Exercise Price of utstanding Options/SARs	Remaining Available for Future Issuance Under Equity Compensation Plans (excluding securities reflected in first column)		
Equity compensation plans approved by shareholders	30,196,299	\$	12.2126	17,967,794(1)		
Equity compensation plans not approved by shareholders	2,776,451(	2)\$	15.9376(3)	0(4)		
Total	32,972,750			17,967,794		

- Includes shares available under the ServiceMaster 2003 Equity Incentive Plan, including up to 2,926,136 shares available for restricted stock awards, shares available under the ServiceMaster 2001 Directors Stock Plan (the "2001 Directors Stock Plan"), including up to 2,088,469 shares available for restricted stock awards; and shares available under the ServiceMaster 2004 Employee Stock Purchase Plan.
- Includes options to purchase ServiceMaster stock issued in connection with ServiceMaster's acquisition of American Residential Services, Inc. and LandCare USA, Inc., as well as options to purchase ServiceMaster common stock issued in connection with the merger of WeServeHomes.com into a wholly owned subsidiary of ServiceMaster. Upon the consummation of each of these transactions, each outstanding option to purchase common stock of the acquired company was converted into an option to purchase shares of ServiceMaster stock. ServiceMaster cannot grant any additional awards under the equity compensation plans pursuant to which the options that were converted were originally issued. The following table reflects information with respect to the options described in this footnote that were outstanding at December 31, 2004.

Transaction	Number of Option Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price		
American Residential Services	394.813	\$	40.1128	
LandCare USA	189,364	\$	15.3384	
WeServeHomes.com	98,752	\$	13.87	

- Does not reflect 133,791 shares issuable pursuant to the ServiceMaster Deferred Compensation Plan (the "Deferred Compensation Plan") or 288,522 shares issuable pursuant to The ServiceMaster Company 2002 Directors Deferred Fees Plan (the "Directors Deferred Fees Plan"), because the concept of an exercise price is not meaningful under either plan. The material features of each plan are described below.
- (4)

  The Deferred Compensation Plan and the Directors Deferred Fees Plan does not contain a limit on the number of shares available thereunder. The material features of each plan are described below.

The material features of each of our equity compensation plans that was adopted without shareholder approval are described below:

Deferred Compensation Plan. The Deferred Compensation Plan allows participants to defer the receipt of a portion of their compensation. Deferred compensation is credited to a bookkeeping account, where it is deemed invested in a variety of investment vehicles, including a share equivalent account. A share equivalent is a bookkeeping unit credit equivalent to one share of our common stock. Share

equivalent balances are increased when we pay dividends on our common stock as if the dividend was reinvested in additional shares. Amounts deferred into a share equivalent account may not be transferred into other investment alternatives. Share equivalents are paid in shares of ServiceMaster common stock upon distribution. The share equivalent alternative was eliminated for future deferrals as of January 1, 2004.

Directors Deferred Fees Plan. The Directors Deferred Fees Plan allows non-employee directors to defer receipt of a portion of their annual retainer. Deferred amounts are credited to a bookkeeping account, where it is deemed invested in a variety of investment vehicles, including a share equivalent account. A share equivalent is a bookkeeping unit credit equivalent to one share of our common stock. Share equivalent balances are increased when we pay dividends on our common stock as if the dividend was reinvested in additional shares. Amounts deferred into the share equivalent account may not be transferred into other investment alternatives. Share equivalents are paid in shares of ServiceMaster common stock upon distribution.

#### Certain Options

On March 16, 2001, Mr. C. William Pollard, who was Chairman at that time, was granted an option to purchase 250,000 shares of ServiceMaster common stock. The option has an exercise price of \$10.52 per share. This option becomes exercisable incrementally equal to 20% of the shares subject to the initial grant on each of the first five anniversaries of the grant date, which was March 16, 2001.

On February 8, 2002, Mr. Ward was granted an option to purchase 425,000 shares of ServiceMaster common stock, of which 175,000 shares are not subject to a shareholder approved plan. The option has an exercise price of \$13.83 per share. This option becomes exercisable incrementally in an amount equal to 20% of the shares subject to the initial grant on each of the first five anniversaries of the grant date, which was February 8, 2002.

#### **Agreements with Officers and Directors**

#### Jonathan P. Ward

In November 2004, after approval by our Compensation and Leadership Development Committee, ServiceMaster and Jonathan Ward, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, entered into an employment agreement. The term of the employment agreement ends on May 6, 2012, with automatic one-year renewals unless terminated by ServiceMaster or Mr. Ward. Mr. Ward receives an annual salary of not less than \$750,000. Mr. Ward's annual bonus target is 150% of his salary, with a maximum payout of 175% of his salary. Mr. Ward's annual target payout under our Corporate Performance Plan ("CPP") is not less than \$700,000. The actual payouts under the annual bonus plan and CPP are subject to satisfaction of performance criteria established by the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. Mr. Ward receives those employee benefits which ServiceMaster makes available to its executives, including but not limited to medical, dental, accidental death and dismemberment, vision, life and disability insurance, four weeks paid vacation and the use of an automobile. ServiceMaster also pays club membership dues for Mr. Ward. In accordance with ServiceMaster's policy, Mr. Ward may use the company plane for personal use unrelated to company business for which Mr. Ward recognizes taxable income in accordance with income tax regulations. Mr. Ward reimburses ServiceMaster for flight time in excess of fifty hours annually for reasons unrelated to company business. The reimbursement amount equals the amount of income Mr. Ward would otherwise recognize. Mr. Ward has agreed to non-competition and non-solicitation restrictions for a period of two years after his termination date.

If Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated by ServiceMaster without cause or by Mr. Ward for good reason, Mr. Ward will receive (1) accrued salary through the date of termination, (2) annual bonus and CPP bonus earned in the year immediately prior to the year in which the date of termination occurs (to the extent not previously paid), (3) two times highest annual base salary, (4) two

times highest target annual bonus, (5) reimbursement of expenses and (6) continuation of employee benefits through the two-year anniversary of the termination date (but, subject to Federal continuation requirements, not after May 6, 2012). In the event Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated after his fifty-sixth birthday, the amount of his severance payments under (3) and (4) above will be reduced pro-rata until zero at May 6, 2012.

If Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated by ServiceMaster for cause or by Mr. Ward for any reason other than good reason, Mr. Ward will not receive the benefits set forth in (2), (3), (4) and (6) above, but will receive (1) accrued salary through the date of termination, (2) reimbursement of expenses and (3) in the event Mr. Ward's employment is terminated by reason of death or disability, annual bonus and CPP bonus in the year immediately prior to the year in which the date of termination occurs (to the extent not previously paid). Additional information regarding Mr. Ward's compensation is included under "Compensation and Leadership Development Committee Report on Executive Officer Compensation" and "Executive Officer Compensation".

In connection with Mr. Ward entering into the employment agreement with ServiceMaster, Mr. Ward was granted 367,826 restricted stock units. The restricted stock units vest as to 91,956 restricted stock units on November 1, 2007, 91,956 restricted units on November 1, 2009, and 183,914 restricted units on (1) the termination of Mr. Ward's employment on or after May 6, 2012 for any reason other than for cause and (2) Mr. Ward's delivery to the Board after May 6, 2009 and prior to May 6, 2010 of a CEO succession plan that is approved by the Board.

Under the restricted stock unit award agreement, if Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated by reason of disability or death, all restricted stock units will become fully vested as of Mr. Ward's termination date or date of death. If Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated by Mr. Ward prior to May 6, 2012 for good reason or by ServiceMaster for any reason other than for cause or disability of Mr. Ward, the number of restricted stock units that will be or become vested will be pro rated through the date of Mr. Ward's termination of employment. If Mr. Ward's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated for any reason other than death, disability, good reason or for cause, the portion of the restricted stock units which is not vested as of Mr. Ward's termination date will be forfeited. On each date ServiceMaster pays a cash dividend to record owners of shares of common stock, Mr. Ward will be credited with unrestricted stock units equal in value to the amount of a dividend on an equivalent number of shares of common stock. ServiceMaster will issue to Mr. Ward shares of common stock equal to the number of vested stock units credited to Mr. Ward after his termination of employment for any reason.

#### Ernest J. Mrozek

In January 2004, Ernest Mrozek became President and Chief Financial Officer of ServiceMaster. ServiceMaster and Mr. Mrozek entered into an employment agreement, approved by our Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. Mr. Mrozek receives an annual salary of not less than \$550,000. Mr. Mrozek's annual bonus target is 100% of his salary. Mr. Mrozek's annual target payout under our CPP is not less than \$595,000 and his target annual equity-based compensation value must be consistent with his 2003 target value of \$659,000. The actual payouts under the annual bonus plan and CPP are subject to satisfaction of performance criteria. The actual value of equity awards is subject to stock price performance and, if applicable, other performance criteria established by the Compensation and Leadership Development Committee. Mr. Mrozek receives those employee benefits which ServiceMaster makes available to its executives, including but not limited to medical, dental, accidental death and dismemberment, vision, life and disability insurance, four weeks paid vacation and the use of an automobile. ServiceMaster also pays club membership dues for Mr. Mrozek. In accordance with ServiceMaster's policy, Mr. Mrozek may use the company plane for personal use unrelated to company business for which Mr. Mrozek recognizes taxable income in accordance with income tax regulations. Mr. Mrozek reimburses ServiceMaster for flight time in excess of twenty-five hours annually for reasons unrelated to company business. The reimbursement amount equals the amount of income Mr. Mrozek

would otherwise recognize. Mr. Mrozek has agreed to non-competition and non-solicitation restrictions for a period of one year after his termination date.

If Mr. Mrozek's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated on or prior to June 30, 2005 by ServiceMaster without cause or by Mr. Mrozek for good reason, or after June 30, 2005 and on or prior to December 31, 2006, by ServiceMaster without cause or by Mr. Mrozek for any reason other than death or disability, Mr. Mrozek will receive (1) accrued salary through the date of termination, (2) two times highest base annual salary, (3) two times highest target annual bonus, (4) reimbursement of expenses, (5) vesting of all shares of restricted stock held as of the date of termination and (6) continuation of employee benefits through the two-year anniversary of the termination date.

If Mr. Mrozek's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated on or prior to June 30, 2005 by ServiceMaster for cause or by Mr. Mrozek without good reason or by reason of retirement, death or disability, or after June 30, 2005 and on or prior to December 31, 2006, by ServiceMaster for cause or by reason of Mr. Mrozek's death or disability, Mr. Mrozek will not receive the benefits set forth in (2), (3), (5) and (6) above, but will receive (1) accrued salary through the date of termination and (2) reimbursement of expenses.

Mitchell T. Engel

On April 1, 2002, Mitchell Engel became the Chief Marketing Officer of ServiceMaster. In accepting the position of Chief Marketing Officer, Mr. Engel was required to close down a successful consulting business. ServiceMaster and Mr. Engel entered into an employment agreement upon his acceptance of employment. Mr. Engel receives an annual salary of not less than \$325,000. Mr. Engel's annual bonus target is 100% of his salary. Mr. Engel was also granted an option to purchase 200,000 shares of common stock at an exercise price of \$13.73. The option becomes exercisable incrementally in an amount equal to 20% of the shares subject to the initial grant on each of the first five anniversaries of the grant date, which was April 8, 2002.

If Mr. Engel's employment with ServiceMaster is terminated on or after April 1, 2004 by ServiceMaster without cause, Mr. Engel will receive (1) an annual base salary in effect at the time of termination and ending on the one-year anniversary of the termination date, (2) one times target annual bonus for the termination year, (3) vesting of all equity awards through the one-year anniversary of the termination date, (4) full vesting of deferred compensation benefits, and (5) continuation of employee benefits.

Change in Control Severance Agreements

ServiceMaster has entered into Change in Control Severance Agreements with each of the named executive officers and certain other officers. These agreements were a result of a determination by the Board that it was in the best interests of ServiceMaster and its shareholders to secure the continued service, dedication and objectivity of its officers in the event of a possible change in control of ServiceMaster.

A "change in control" includes (1) an acquisition by a person or group of 25% or more of ServiceMaster's common stock (other than an acquisition from or by ServiceMaster or by a ServiceMaster benefit plan), (2) a change in a majority of the Board, (3) the consummation of a reorganization, merger or consolidation or sale of substantially all of ServiceMaster's assets (unless stockholders receive 60% or more of the stock of the resulting company), or (4) a liquidation or dissolution of ServiceMaster.

Benefits are payable under the agreements only if a change in control has occurred and within two years after the change in control the officer's employment is terminated for any reason other than by ServiceMaster for cause, by the officer without good reason or upon the officer's death or disability. The benefits payable under the agreements with our named executive officers include a lump sum cash

payment consisting of (1) three times the named executive officer's highest base annual salary during the prior 12 months, and (2) three times the named executive officer's target annual bonus and target CPP bonus for the year in which the change in control occurs. The named executive officer would also be entitled to: (1) his salary through the date of termination, (2) earned but unpaid annual bonus and CPP bonus in the year immediately prior to the year which the termination occurs, (3) a pro rated annual bonus and CPP bonus through the date of termination based upon the target bonus or award immediately prior to the change in control occurs, (4) a payout of previously deferred compensation, and (5) the value of any unvested employer contributions to the 401(k) plan or deferred compensation plan. ServiceMaster must also maintain insurance on behalf of the named executive officer and his dependents for three years. The agreements provide that if payments thereunder subject the named executive officer to the excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code, ServiceMaster will make an additional payment to the named executive officer equal to the excise tax on such payment.

The agreements are not employment agreements, and do not impair the right of ServiceMaster to terminate the employment of the named executive officer with or without cause prior to a change in control.

## **Performance Graph**

The following graph compares the five-year cumulative total return to our shareholders with the five-year cumulative return as determined under the Standard & Poor's 500 Index and under the Standard & Poor's 1500 Diversified Commercial Services Index.

## **Comparison of Five Year Cumulative Total Return**

among ServiceMaster, the S&P 500 Index and the S&P 1500 Diversified Commercial Services Index

	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004
ServiceMaster	100	96.67	120.15	99.88	109.23	134.02
S&P 500 Index	100	90.90	80.09	62.39	80.29	89.03
S&P 1500 Diversified Commercial Services Index	100	98.95	115.67	98.22	143.26	152.84

<sup>\*\$100</sup> invested on 12/31/99 in stock or index including reinvestment of dividends.

#### **Certain Transactions and Relationships**

#### Hinshaw & Culbertson

In 2004, ServiceMaster used the legal services of Hinshaw & Culbertson. Hinshaw & Culbertson serves as ServiceMaster's primary counsel in our national litigation program for our general and automobile liability risks. Our national services require millions of service transactions at homes and businesses involving thousands of our employees and over 24,000 vehicles. Consequently, we elected in 2004 to manage our entire program primarily through one law firm, Hinshaw & Culbertson, that had served as one of our casualty program law firms since 1987. Total fees paid to Hinshaw & Culbertson for 2004 in connection with our national litigation program were approximately \$2,300,000. Donald Mrozek, Esq., Chairman of Hinshaw & Culbertson is the brother of Ernest Mrozek, President and Chief Financial Officer of ServiceMaster. Hinshaw & Culbertson served as one of our casualty program law firms prior to Ernest Mrozek's becoming employed by ServiceMaster.

#### Other Relationships

David Cantu is the owner of a Merry Maids and ServiceMaster Clean franchise business. Mr. Cantu is the brother of Albert Cantu, Group President of American Residential Services, ServiceMaster Clean and Merry Maids.

#### Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 requires our directors and executive officers to file reports of holdings and transactions in our common stock with the Securities and Exchange Commission. To our knowledge, all required reports were filed on time.

#### **Shareholder Proposals and Other Business**

The 2006 Annual Meeting of Shareholders is expected to be held on May 5, 2006. In order to be considered for inclusion in our proxy materials for the 2006 annual meeting, a shareholder proposal must be received at our principal executive offices at 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515 by November 25, 2005. In addition, our Bylaws establish an advance notice procedure for shareholder proposals to be brought before our annual meeting of shareholders, including proposed nominations of persons for election to the Board. A shareholder proposal or nomination intended to be brought before the 2006 annual meeting must be delivered to the Corporate Secretary no earlier than the close of business on January 21, 2006 and no later than the close of business on February 20, 2006. All proposals and nominations should be directed to Sandra Groman, Corporate Secretary, The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

The Board and our management have not received notice of and are not aware of any business to come before the 2005 annual meeting other than the items we refer to in this proxy statement. If any other matter comes before the annual meeting, the persons on our proxy committee will use their best judgment in voting the proxies.

We have mailed our 2004 Annual Report to Shareholders in connection with this proxy solicitation. If you would like a copy of our Form 10-K excluding certain exhibits, please contact the Corporate Secretary at the following address: The ServiceMaster Company, 3250 Lacey Road, Suite 600, Downers Grove, IL 60515.

Please vote by telephone or the Internet or sign, date and return the enclosed proxy or voting instruction form in the prepaid envelope. If you vote promptly, we may be able to avoid the expense of a second mailing.

By order of the Board of Directors,

Sandra L. Groman

Vice President and Corporate Secretary
35

## The ServiceMaster Company

#### MMMMMMMMMMM 0000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext MR A SAMPLE 000000000.000 ext DESIGNATION (IF ANY) 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext ADD 1 ADD 2 ADD 3 ADD 4 ADD 5 C 1234567890 JNT ADD 6 o Mark this box with an X if you have made changes to your name or address details above.

## **Annual Meeting Proxy Card**

#### PLEASE REFER TO THE REVERSE SIDE FOR TELEPHONE AND INTERNET VOTING INSTRUCTIONS.

#### **A** Election of Directors

1.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote **FOR** the listed nominees.

	For	Withhold		For	Withhold
01 - Roberto R. Herencia	0	o	04 - Jonathan P. Ward	o	o
02 - Louis J. Guiliano	o	0	05 - Eileen A. Kamerick	o	0
03 - Betty Jane Hess <b>B Issues</b>	o	o	06 - Coleman H. Peterson	0	o

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR proposals 2 and 3.

		For	Against	Abstain	
2.	Approve the amendment to the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.	o	0	o	
3.	Ratify the appointment of Deloitte & Touche LLP as Independent Auditors.	O	o	o	

C Authorized Signatures - Sign Here - This section must be completed for your instructions to be executed.

NOTE: Please sign your name(s) EXACTLY as your name(s) appear(s) on this proxy. All joint holders must sign. When signing as attorney, trustee, executor, administrator, guardian or corporate officer, please provide your FULL title.

Signature 1 - Please keep signature within the box	Signature 2 - Please keep signature within the box	Date (mm/dd/yyyy)
		00/00/0000

1 U P X H H H P P P P 0053201

O - 001CD40001 00EU2E

## **Proxy - The ServiceMaster Company**

### Proxy for Annual Meeting of Shareholders May 6, 2005 This Proxy is Solicited on Behalf of the Board of Directors

The undersigned hereby appoints S. L. Groman and J. L. Kaput, or either of them, the true and lawful attorneys of the undersigned with power of substitution, to vote as proxies for the undersigned at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders of The ServiceMaster Company to be held in Downers Grove, Illinois, on May 6, 2005, at 9:30 am. Central Time, and at any or all adjournments thereof, according to the number of shares of common stock which the undersigned would be entitled to vote, if personally present, upon the matters referred to on the reverse side hereof, and, in their discretion, upon any other business properly coming before the meeting.

If not marked to the contrary, this Proxy will be voted "FOR" Proposals 1, 2 and 3.

IMPORTANT: This Proxy must be signed and dated on the reverse side. Below are instructions on how to vote your shares regarding Proposals 1, 2 and 3 by telephone or internet. Your vote is recorded as though you had mailed in your proxy card.

#### **Telephone and Internet Voting Instructions**

You can vote by telephone OR Internet! Available 24 hours a day 7 days a week!

Instead of mailing your proxy, you may choose one of the two voting methods outlined below to vote your proxy.

#### To vote using the Telephone (within U.S. and Canada)

Call toll free 1-866-416-8423 in the United States or Canada any time on a touch tone telephone. There is **NO CHARGE** to you for the call.

Follow the simple instructions provided by the recorded message.

#### To vote using the Internet

Go to the following web site:

#### WWW.COMPUTERSHARE.COM/US/PROXY

Enter the information requested on your computer screen and follow the simple instructions.

12345

#### C0123456789

If you vote by telephone or the Internet, please DO NOT mail back this proxy card.

Proxies submitted by telephone or the Internet must be received by 1:00 a.m. Central Time, May 6, 2005.

#### THANK YOU FOR VOTING

#### The ServiceMaster Company

MR A SAMPLE

ADD 1

ADD 2 ADD 3 ADD 4 ADD 5

ADD 6

DESIGNATION (IF ANY)

#### MMMMMMMMMMM

000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext

00000000.000 €2

C 1234567890 J N T

o Mark this box with an X if you have made changes to your name or address details above.

### **Annual Meeting Proxy Card**

#### **A** Election of Directors

1.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR the listed nominees.

	For	Withhold		For	Withhold
01 - Roberto R. Herencia	0	o	04 - Jonathan P. Ward	О	O
02 - Louis J. Guiliano	o	0	05 - Eileen A. Kamerick	o	0
03 - Betty Jane Hess <b>B Issues</b>	0	o	06 - Coleman H. Peterson	0	0

The Board of Directors recommends a vote **FOR** proposals 2 and 3.

		For	Against	Abstain
2.	Approve the amendment to the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.	o	0	0
3.	Ratify the appointment of Deloitte & Touche LLP an Independent Auditors.	0	o	o

C Authorized Signatures - Sign Here - This section must be completed for your instructions to be executed.

NOTE: Please sign your name(s) EXACTLY as your name(s) appear(s) on this proxy. All joint holders must sign. When signing as attorney, trustee, executor, administrator, guardian or corporate officer, please provide your FULL title.

Signature 1 - Please keep signature within the box

Signature 2 - Please keep signature within the box

Date (mm/dd/yyyy)

o o / o o / o o o o

1 U P X H H H P P P P 0053202

0

+

001CD40001

00EU3E

## **Proxy - The ServiceMaster Company**

Proxy for Annual Meeting of Shareholders May 6, 2005 This Proxy is Solicited on Behalf of the Board of Directors

The undersigned hereby appoints S. L. Groman and J. L. Kaput, or either of them, the true and lawful attorneys of the undersigned with power of substitution, to vote as proxies for the undersigned at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders of The ServiceMaster Company to be held in Downers Grove, Illinois, on May 6, 2005, at 9:30 am. Central Time, and at any or all adjournments thereof, according to the number of shares of common stock which the undersigned would be entitled to vote, if personally present, upon the matters referred to on the reverse side hereof, and, in their discretion, upon any other business properly coming before the meeting.

If not marked to the contrary, this Proxy will be voted "FOR" Proposals 1, 2 and 3.

IMPORTANT: This Proxy must be signed and dated on the reverse side.

#### The ServiceMaster Company

MMN	лмм	MMN	1MMMM	

000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext 000000000.000 ext

DESIGNATION (IF ANY) ADD 1

MR A SAMPLE

ADD 2 ADD 3

ADD 4 ADD 5 ADD 6

C 1234567890 J N T

o Mark this box with an X if you have made changes to your name or address details above.

### **Annual Meeting Proxy Card**

**Profit Sharing and Retirement Plan** 

#### PLEASE REFER TO THE REVERSE SIDE FOR TELEPHONE AND INTERNET VOTING INSTRUCTIONS.

#### **A** Election of Directors

1.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR the listed nominees.

	For	Withhold		For	Withhold
01 - Roberto R. Herencia	o	o	04 - Jonathan P. Ward	o	o
02 - Louis J. Guiliano	o	0	05 - Eileen A. Kamerick	o	0
03 - Betty Jane Hess <b>B Issues</b>	0	o	06 - Coleman H. Peterson	0	o

The Board of Directors recommends a vote **FOR** proposals 2 and 3.

		For	Against	Abstain
2.	Approve the amendment to the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation.	0	0	O
3.	Ratify the appointment of Deloitte & Touche LLP as Independent Auditors.	o	o	o

IMPORTANT: On the reverse of this card are instructions on how to vote your shares regarding proposals 1, 2 and 3 by telephone or Internet. Your vote is recorded as though you had mailed in your proxy card.

#### C Authorized Signatures - Sign Here - This section must be completed for your instructions to be executed.

NOTE: Please sign your name(s) EXACTLY as your name(s) appear(s) on this proxy. All joint holders must sign. When signing as attorney, trustee, executor, administrator, guardian or corporate officer, please provide your FULL title.

Signature 1 - Please keep signature within the box

Signature 2 - Please keep signature within the box

Date (mm/dd/yyyy)

00/00/0000

4			005000
$I \cup P X$	ннн	PPPP	0053201

O 00EWOC

## **Voting Instruction Form - The ServiceMaster Company**

# PROXY FOR ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS MAY 6, 2005 THIS PROXY IS SOLICITED ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Instructions to the Trustee on voting common stock under the ServiceMaster Profit Sharing and Retirement Plan.

I hereby instruct TRowePrice as Trustee of the ServiceMaster Profit Sharing and Retirement Plan to vote in person or by proxy, at the annual meeting of shareholders of The ServiceMaster Company to be held in Downers Grove, IL, on May 6, 2005 at 9:30 a.m., Central Time, and at any adjournments thereof, the shares of common stock held in the ServiceMaster Profit Sharing and Retirement Plan under the Trust which are attributable to my 401(k) account in the manner indicated on the reverse side of this form.

The Trustee will vote on the shares represented by this voting instruction form if by, 11:59 p.m. Central Time, May 3, 2005, (a) the form is properly signed and received, or (b) the telephone or Internet voting procedure is followed. Shares for which no voting instructions have been received will be voted in the same proportions as the shares for which voting instructions are received.

If not marked to the contrary, this Proxy will be voted "FOR" Proposals 1, 2 and 3.

IMPORTANT: This Proxy must be signed and dated on the reverse side.

#### **Telephone and Internet Voting Instructions**

You can vote by telephone OR Internet! Available 24 hours a day 7 days a week!

Instead of mailing your proxy, you may choose one of the two voting methods outlined below to vote your proxy.

#### To vote using the Telephone (within U.S. and Canada)

Call toll free 1-866-416-8423 in the United States or Canada any time on a touch tone telephone. There is **NO CHARGE** to you for the call.

Follow the simple instructions provided by the recorded message.

#### To vote using the Internet

Go to the following web site:

#### WWW.COMPUTERSHARE.COM/US/PROXY

Enter the information requested on your computer screen and follow the simple instructions.

12345

C0123456789

If you vote by telephone or the Internet, please DO NOT mail back this proxy card.

Proxies submitted by telephone or the Internet must be received by 1:00 a.m. Central Time, May 6, 2005.

THANK YOU FOR VOTING

#### QuickLinks

THE SERVICEMASTER COMPANY NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING To be held May 6, 2005

**TABLE OF CONTENTS** 

THE SERVICEMASTER COMPANY

**General Information** 

**Voting Information** 

Governance and Nominating Committee Report

Item 1 Election of Directors

Board and Committees of the Board

Membership and Board Committees

Compensation of Directors

Audit and Finance Committee Report

Item 2 Proposal to Amend our Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation

Proposed Amendment to ServiceMaster's Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation

Termination of Shareholder Rights Plan and Adoption of Rights Plan Policy

Item 3 Ratification of Selection of Independent Auditors

Ownership of our Common Stock

Compensation and Leadership Development Committee Report on Executive Officer Compensation

**Executive Officer Compensation** 

**Summary Compensation Table** 

SAR Grants in 2004

Aggregated Option/SAR Exercises in 2004 and Year-End 2004 Option/SAR Values

**Equity Compensation Plan Information** 

Agreements with Officers and Directors

Performance Graph

Comparison of Five Year Cumulative Total Return among ServiceMaster, the S&P 500 Index and the S&P 1500 Diversified Commercial

Services Index

Certain Transactions and Relationships

Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Shareholder Proposals and Other Business